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DECEMBER 2013
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Cari amici,
I trust everyone had an enjoyable Thanksgiving getting together with family and friends.  Of course, Christmas is just a few short weeks away so most of us are busy buying presents and looking forward to another family gathering.  The IHL is preparing for our Christmas celebration which is coming up this Saturday, December 7th, 2013, from 6:00 PM to 9:00 PM, at the Knights of Columbus Hall behind St. Leo’s Church.  Please let John Asiello know if you are attending and how many children twelve and under will be there.  This way we can be assured that Santa has a present for each of them.  Details are included inside this newsletter. 

Unfortunately, there are families in our community that are struggling economically and need our help.  We accomplish this by collecting donations for food baskets and some gifts which we distribute to several needy families each year.  So please be generous when Dot Saia asks for your help at the Christmas party this Saturday.  You can also help by bringing one or two unwrapped presents to the party, not to exceed ten dollars in value, that we will donate to needy children. 

On November 9th, 2013, Ms. Rosanna Andolfo made a presentation on her recent travels to Sicily, commenting on some of the out-of-the-way places she has visited that are not on the usual tour stopovers.  Once again, her presentation was enlightening and entertaining for the members present.  I for one have never been to Sicily and was amazed at the beauty and variety of landscapes on the island.  Rosanna is continuing her efforts to discover even more interesting places in Sicily and is working on a book about her travels she hopes to publish soon.  

In January, the IHL will host a White Elephant sale.  This is always a fun time as we get to bid on items brought by other members, and in February, we will host a bingo night.  This is an event that we have not held in quite a while so please plan on attending to join in on the fun.  More details on these lodge functions will follow in future newsletters.  

The posting to the lodge website of this issue of the newsletter will be the last task of our long-serving webmaster, Susan McFetridge.  She has done a terrific job, and her retirement from this and her other OSIA duties over the years at both the local and state level will impact our order.  Susan, we will miss you!  Her position in the Grand Lodge has been filled, but now we need a webmaster!  If you or anyone you know would like an enjoyable way to volunteer a couple hours each month in such technical service to the lodge, please contact Publicity Chairman, Joe La Marca at jlamarca@italianheritagelodge.org or 703-475-6962.  Decent computer skills, but no web experience needed; training and free software available. The webmaster need not be a member of the lodge or even the order, so please ask around.
A Presto,

Dennis
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Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG.  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.

SAVE THE DATES - FUTURE LODGE EVENTS
Dec. 7


Lodge Christmas Party

6:00 PM

At K of C
Dec. 11

Lunch Bunch



12:00 Noon

Samurai Japanese Steak/











Sushi Bar

Jan. 11

Lodge Meeting (White Elephant)
6:30 PM

At K of C
Jan. 15

Council Meeting


7:00 PM

Fairfax Library
Feb. 8


Lodge Meeting (Bingo)

6:30 PM

At K of C
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LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS
Christmas is fast approaching, and we will once again be collecting money to help ECHO families have a happier holiday.  I will be collecting donations at the Dec. Christmas party.  Please be generous.  If you will not be at the party, I will gladly accept your check by mail. Make checks payable to IHL.  Thanks!  Dot Saia 
The language group will not meet in December but will reconvene in January.                                                                                               
New photos of lodge events since late last year are on the web.  Check them out on the Photos page of www.italianheritagelodge.org.
DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS
Rosalie Ciccotelli


Dec. 2

Jacob Cunningham

Dec. 19
Rosalind Michaelangelo

Dec. 5

Palmer De Meo

Dec. 19

Betsy Mignani


Dec. 6

Steven Lipton

Dec. 21
Frank Bonsiero


Dec. 8

Alessandro Sacilotto
Dec. 21
Peter Ognibene


Dec. 9

Augie Taormina

Dec. 24
Sharon Steffey


Dec. 16
Robert Bogatti

Dec. 27
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DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES
NONE
PREVIEW OF COMING ATTRACTIONS

Dec. 7 – Lodge Christmas Party at K of C
Jan. 11 – White Elephant Sale at K of C
DECEMBER LUNCH BUNCH
The Lunch Bunch will meet Wednesday, December 11th, 2013, at the Samurai Japanese Steak and Sushi Bar located at University Mall, Braddock Road and Route 123.  Entertaining chefs prepare the food right in front of you!  It’s always an enjoyable meal.  Please let Dennis know if you plan to attend.  Email at delillo1@verizon.net or call at 703-354 2454
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LODGE CHRISTMAS PARTY DECEMBER 7, 2013
This year’s Christmas party will be Saturday evening, December 7, 2013.  Due to the extended length of the program and the young age of the primary audience, the social will begin at 6:00 PM.  The program will include a visit from La Befana and presentation of the La Befana story.  There will also be a guest from the North Pole.  The younger attendees will have the opportunity to participate in the La Befana presentation.  These members and guests are asked to bring their creative, dramatic, and oratorical energy—talent not required. 
IMPORTANT: It is especially important that you call in your reservation since Santa Claus will be making a surprise visit with a present for each child 12 and under.  Members who are bringing children 12 and under were asked to call John or Laura Asiello at 703-321-7840 or email jfasiello@aol.com to provide the name, gender, and age of the child no later than November 28th, 2013 in order to give Santa time to select a gift for each child.

POT LUCK: The meal will be the traditional pot luck, with a focus on entrees or side dishes that will feed at least 6 to 8 people as there is usually a large turnout for this meeting.  Anyone wanting to bring something additional can bring a dessert or appetizer.

GIVE A GIFT: In keeping with the giving spirit of the holiday, members have the opportunity to participate in the following: each child or any other member or guest attending the meeting is invited to bring and place under the tree an unwrapped gift costing not more than $10.00.  Please put a tag on it indicating appropriate age and gender. The hospital, where the gifts will be taken, has requested that the gifts not be wrapped as they cannot give the children gifts without inspecting them.  The gifts brought to the party will be taken to the Hospital for Sick Children on December 9th or 10th.  Anyone interested in accompanying these gifts to the hospital should contact Joe Saia at 703 978-8499.  Children are especially welcome to help take these gifts to children less fortunate. 
WEBMASTER NEEDED
The posting to the lodge website of this issue of the newsletter will be the last task of our long-serving webmaster, Susan McFetridge.  She has done a terrific job, and her retirement from this and her other OSIA duties over the years at both the local and state level will impact our order.  Susan, we will miss you!  Her position in the grand lodge has been filled, but now we need a webmaster!  If you or anyone you know would like an enjoyable way to volunteer a couple hours each month in such technical service to the lodge, please contact Publicity Chairman, Joe La Marca at jlamarca@italianheritagelodge.org or 703-475-6962.  Decent computer skills, but no web experience needed; training and free software are available.

 
ELECTION OF LODGE OFFICERS
The lodge will elect officers early next year for 2014-2015.  The following timetable is set out in the lodge’s by-laws for election of officers:

Top of Form

November 2013 – The president appointed three members to a nominations committee.  Those members are John Asiello (Chair), Joe Saia and Joe La Marca.

December 2013 - The Chairman of the nominations committee shall report the nominations from the committee. (No nominations are made from the floor at this meeting.)
January 2014 - Newsletter will carry the results of the nominations committee. Members may nominate from the floor at the January lodge meeting.
February 2014 - Elections are held. No more nominations are permitted except in case of withdrawal.  In odd years, e. g. 2015, delegates to the Grand Lodge Convention are also elected.
March - Newly elected officers are installed.
ANYONE INTERESTED IN SERVING AS A LODGE OFFICER PLEASE CONTACT A MEMBER OF THE NOMINATIONS COMMITTEE.
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ANTENNA ITALIA

ANTENNA ITALIA is now on the AMICO website. Get news from Italy and information on
Italian and Italian-American events as well as music & commentary in streaming audio.
Log on any time at Pino Cicala's web site, amico

www.italianamericancommunications.org
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